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Welcome! The City has hired a new City Clerk. Please welcome Jennifer Piper. She will be taking over 
as Nikki leaves for her new adventure in Montana. We are excited to have her on board. 

Move Garbage Carts: With all of the recent wintry weather we have had, it is 

important to promptly remove garbage carts from the street after they are      

emptied on Mondays. It is very difficult for our city maintenance crew to clear the 

streets of snow when the garbage carts are on the street. Please be sure to move 

them as soon as you are able. Thank you for your help with this! 

Thank you and Goodbye! I just want to give a heartfelt thanks to all of the amazing  
people who have made me feel so welcome in my role at the City. Genesee is an 
amazing town and I feel so blessed to have had the opportunity to serve all of 
you. Thank you for being such great people to live and work with. I look forward 
to coming back and visiting from time to time. I wish you all the very best! 
~Nikki 

Well 9 Update: The drillers have made headway at the Well 9 location. They drilled down 540 feet 

and expect to reach the target depth of 900 feet by Mid-March. The well should be cased and developed 
in April.  

Wastewater Project Update: Our new wastewater treatment 

plant is projected to be completed this June. The crews are working on   

electrical, pressure testing, and controls. They will conduct  seepage tests to 

ensure the lagoons are functioning properly as soon as all of the ice has 

melted. As long as all of the tests come back clear, they will be able to move 

forward with finishing the rest of the system.  

Spring Clean Up and Compost! As spring approaches, we want to remind everyone about the 

compost bins that are available 24/7 off Morscheck Rd on the west side of town for all yard waste and untreated 
wood. You can also take your recyclable cardboard and cans there anytime. Please refrain from taking       
household garbage to the bulky waste site as it will not be collected from there. If you have large household 
items to dispose of you can take them on the 2nd and 4th Saturday of each month. For more information         
regarding our compost, recycling, and bulky waste disposal please contact City Hall at 208-285-1621 . 


